
‭Dear LA City Council,‬

‭I became a father in June and since then I have been interested engaging with my city's‬
‭officials. I decided to begin my civic engagement by attending Council Meetings but have been‬
‭completely discouraged by the hateful language and disruptive behavior.‬

‭I urge Councilmembers to make Council Meetings a safe space where everyone is allowed to‬
‭express their opinions and concerns without being intimidated.‬

‭Jeremiah Baca‬
‭5310 Roseland St, Los Angeles, CA 90016‬


